St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
February 7, 2008


Minutes


PZREV-2008-01 requested by John P. Himmaugh to revoke 7th Street between St. Rose Avenue and Oak Street in St. Rose Subdivision (near 821 and 823 St. Rose Ave and 806 Oak Street), St. Rose, La.  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 5.

John Himmaugh, 806 Oak Street, St. Rose, La.  Mr. Himmaugh stated that there is a street and it is his understanding has been there undeveloped for some 65 years.  He stated that he and his neighbors have been maintaining the property and cutting the grass on it as a piece of lawn.  He stated that with the development of Oak Street he wants to put a fence up and stake out the area.  Mr. Himmaugh stated that he spoke with Riverlands Surveying and he could do all of the paperwork and that Ms. Stein had given them all of the information that they needed.  He stated that what they would like to do is have the street revoked as we don’t see a need for it and have it resubdivided into 4 lots.  

Mr. Bordner asked if all of Seventh Street would be revoked.

Mr. Himmaugh answered yes.

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
None

The public hearing was closed.

Ms. Stein stated that the applicant requested that we look into this way back in July.  She stated since that time, we did receive determinations from the Director’s of Waterworks, Public Works and the Contract Monitor as required by the revocation provisions in the Code of Ordinances.  She stated that we have not received a plat yet, so we cannot forward it to the Parish Council without that plat.  Ms. Stein asked the Commission to consider the request and put it on the Department to get the proper plat and with your decision we will send it forward.

Mr. Poche asked if any of the landowners were against this?

Ms. Stein answered no.  She stated that the Department will need for all of them to sign an application for resubdivision.  She stated that the resubdivision will be handled administratively through the Department, but all of the affected property owners will have to endorse that application and with the plat along with that application we will send it forward to the Council with your recommendation also.

Mr. Booth stated that some of the landowners are here tonight.  He stated that he spoke with them earlier.  He stated that he also spoke with the new Councilman.  Mr. Booth stated that it seems to be something that everyone is for and he would recommend that we send it forward and have the Planning and Zoning Department get the right plat and signatures so that this can be completed.

Mr. Bordner stated the revocation with the conditions.

Mr. Poche stated that the conditions are that they would have to be in a plat and Ms. Stein stated that it would not go to the Parish Council without the plats being in place.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wolfe, Bordner, Booth, Becnel, Clulee, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
None

The Commission recommended approval for the revocation.

